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Message From the President
submitted by Eric Steen

At the annual meeting several things 
were discussed that I would like to bring 
everyone up to date on. To start the 
meeting, representatives from The Hill 
Country Conservancy and Austin Parks 
and Recreation Department presented The 
Violet Crown Trail plan. This is a hike and 
bike trail that will begin at Barton Springs 
Pool in Zilker Park and wind more than 
30 miles south into Hays County. (http://
www.hillcountryconservancy.org/land-
projects/violetcrowntrail). They plan on 
implementing the trail in three phases: Zilker 
Park to Sunset Valley, Sunset Valley to the 
Veloway, and the Veloway to Hayes County. 
The Hill Country Conservancy currently 
has grant money from the Texas Parks and 
Wildlife Department, but they have to begin 
work quickly or they will lose it. Phase 2, 
Sunset Valley to the Veloway, is the closest 
to being ready so they going to start on it 
first. That section directly impacts Sendera 
in several ways, which is why they asked to 
speak to the Sendera members.

First of all, Hill Country Conservancy 
has asked for an easement on a piece of 
land owned by Sendera south of Slaughter 
next to MoPac in order to build the trail. A 
motion was passed at the annual meeting 
authorizing the Sendera Board of Directors 
to work with Hill Country Conservancy and 
grant them an easement as appropriate. Prior 
to granting the easement we will ensure that 
Sendera benefits from the trail and is not put 
at increased risk.

Safety is a major concern with the trail. 
There are concerns that the trail might bring 
an increase in crime by becoming a “quick 
getaway” route for criminals. According to 
the Hill Country Conservancy representative 
there is not an increase in crime from these 
trails due to the increase traffic through that 
area and a reduction in places to hide. The 
Hill Country Conservancy is working with 
Austin Police, Travis and Hayes County 
Sheriff Departments, and other entities to 
implement security and quick emergency 
response throughout the trail. If something 
were to happen on the trail there is a Texas 
State law that protects private landowners 
from liability when the land has been 
dedicated as a public trail easement.

The Austin Parks and Recreation 
Department will be charged with keeping 
the trail clean, but as some pointed out at 
the meeting, the Austin Parks Department 
doesn’t always do a good job at keeping trails 
clean. To help mitigate this issue the Hill 
Country Conservancy will have additional 
plans in place to keep the trail in order, such 
as an adopt-a-trail program.

This trail was planned as a basic trail, 
but the Hill Country Conservancy has 
had discussions with the City of Austin 
concerning a grant program to upgrade 
this trail from a natural surface to granite 
gravel (with binder) to create a more urban 
trail. The City was very receptive and we 
are hopeful to receive additional funding. 
Hill Country Conservancy also talked 
to the City and to Bury Engineers about 
upgrading the intersection at Sendera Mesa 
Blvd. and Slaughter Lane to make it more 
pedestrian friendly, and they think it is a 
good idea. We will work with Hill Country 
Conservancy to insure these improvements 
are implemented.

The trail should be a nice amenity for 
Sendera by providing improved access to 
Dick Nichols Park, the Hampton Branch 
Austin Public Library, and the Veloway. 
Additionally, the improvements to the 
intersection of Sendera Mesa Blvd. and 
Slaughter Lane should improve accessibility 
to the Sendera Pool amenities for the residents 
south of Slaughter Lane. All of which should 
have a positive effect on property values.

I have also been told that the existing trail 
within the Circle C Park will be extended to 
allow trail users to have access to the Veloway 
without vehicular travel. The new trail will 
extend to the west, crossing under the MoPac 
Bridge and travel on to the parking lot at the 
Veloway trailhead. When combined with the 
Violet Crown Trail, Sendera residents will 
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2011 board of 
directors

Eric Steen, President.................................... 512-799-4422
	 .................................................. eric_steen@kolarmail.com

Drew Crosby, Vice President....................... 512-592-9868	
	 ............................................. akcrosby@ft.newyorklife.com 

Rick Perkins,Treasurer................................. 512-291-9362
	 ..................................................insuranceinfo@yahoo.com

Sally Iwanski, Secretary..............512-292-8746, mailbox 3
	 ..............................................................siwanski@live.com

Gary Trumbo,Director at Large.................. 512-292-9291
	 ..........................................................trumprop@juno.com

2010 Committee chairs
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Gary Trumbo, Chair.......................................... 512-292-929
	 ..........................................................trumprop@juno.com	
Tom Franke, Co-Chair................. tom.franke@ci.austin.tx.us

Community Relations
	 ................................................................................... TBA

Landscaping
Vic Booth.................................landscaping@senderahoa.com

Neighborhood Relations
Drew Crosby................................................... 512-592-9868
	 ............................................. akcrosby@ft.newyorklife.com

Newsletter Editor
Pamela Kurburski............................................ 512-940-8430
	 ............................................... newsletter@senderahoa.com

Pool
Ron Urias, Co-Chair....................................... 512-923-1988
	 ................................................... rurius@farmersagent.com
Rick Perkins, Co-Chair................................... 512-291-9362
	 ............................................insuranceofaustin@yahoo.com

Recreation
Suzann Vera.................................................... 512-291-0714
	 .................................................. suzannchili@sbcglobal.net
Sharon Boatright............................................. 512-653-5554
	 ............................................. sharon.boatwright@amd.com

Security
Rick Perkins, .................................................. 512-291-9362
	 ............................................insuranceofaustin@yahoo.com

Webmaster
Sally Iwanski............................. webmaster@senderahoa.com

assoc. manager
Jessica Bishop, Property Manager

Goodwin Management, Inc.
 11149 Research Blvd., Suite 100; Austin, TX 78759

Phone: 512-852-7918 • Cell: 512-771-7911
Fax: 512-346-4873

Jessica.Bishop@Goodwintx.com
http://SDR.Goodwintx.com

Sendera HOA Web Site: www.senderahoa.com

Newsletter Publisher
Peel, Inc.......................................................... 512-263-9181
Article Submissions.................... newsletter@senderahoa.com
Advertising................................... advertising@PEELinc.com
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not available
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have hike and bike access not only to the Veloway, but to Circle C 
Park and the Alamo Draft House.

Also at the meeting the Architectural Control Committee reviewed 
the new xeriscape guidelines that were adopted last year for Sendera. A 
motion was also passed at the meeting to start using xeriscaping on the 
Sendera common areas. We are currently working with our landscape 
contractor, Rock-n-Root, to start implementing this. The first area 
to be converted to xeriscaping is the Bremner entrance. Xeriscaping 
will not only cut down water usage, but will also save in maintenance 
since new plants will not need to be planted each year.

The pool is currently open. Lifeguards will begin June 2nd. We 
also have a new Coke machine that will be maintained and stocked 
by Coca-Cola Bottling.

I want to thank all who participated in the Sendera annual meeting 
to make it a success. We will provide updates on these and other 
issues pertinent to Sendera in the newsletter and on the website 
(www.senderahoa.com). So stay tuned to what is shaping up to be 
a great summer.

THE RADIANT CHURCH | WATCH LIVE services Sunday mornings
or view any time at www.ghbc.org

Sunday Morning Schedule
10:00 - Worship

8:30 & 11:30 - Bible Life Groups (all ages)
Great Hills Baptist Church

10500 Jollyville Road . Austin, 10500 Jollyville Road . Austin, Texas  78759 | 512.343.7763

  
 

  
 



       
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PROPERTIES

Specializing in Sendera since 1998
*Sendera Resident

“I know every floor plan and 
every upgrade your home has to offer

Why call anybody else?
No one knows Sendera like Madeline!”

Call for a FREE
no obligation CMA

(512) 291-4400

Madeline Mansen
Madeline@peggywest.com

(512) 291-4400
www.peggywest.com

*Annual Percentage Rate. All rates are expressed “as low as”. Actual rate may vary depending 
on credit qualifications. **Rate applies to 1st lien commercial real estate loans with a loan to 

value of 80% or less; construction/development loan rates/terms may be 
vary.  Rates and terms are subject to change without notice. Austin Telco 
Federal Credit Union is federally insured to at least $250,000 per member 
by the National Credit Union Administration.
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Locations
Free 

Checking   
250+ Free 

ATMs

Commercial Real 
Estate Loans
5 Years 
Fixed

7 Years 
Fixed

4.99%**

5.25%**

Home Equity 
Loans
10 Years 
Fixed

15 Years 
Fixed

4.45%*

4.75%*

New Automobile
Loans
Up to
48 Mo.

60 Mo.
2.85%*

2.95%*

You can join. Membership is open to anyone in the 5 county Austin Metro area.

Start spring cleaning with a
Home Equity Loan.

Contact a loan specialist at 512.302.5555 or 800.252.1310 x7194.

Sendera Recreation Committee News
Submitted by Suzann Vera

Be informed- get on the Recreation Committee e-mail distribution list to receive 
monthly updates by contacting Suzann at suzannchili@sbcglobal.net  291-0714

or Sharon at Sharon.boatwright@amd.com 653-5554.

Don’t miss the...
Seventh Annual Sendera Memorial Day Weekend 

Barbecue Cook Off and Fair
...to be held by the pool/playscape area.  Wait ‘till you

see what Sendera’s got cooking on Sunday May 29, 2011.
11:00am Patriotic Parade which starts at the pool- bring your 
decorated bikes, strollers, pets, and wagons to march and wave your 
flags. Barbecue Cook-Off teams will be well underway preparing 
for judging by local firefighters.  Parade particpants will go a ¼ 
mile up Sendera Mesa and around the Cook-off/Fair grounds.
2:00-5:00pm Vendor booths and activities for all are on site.  
Judging is by local firefighters and police officers with separate 
turn-in times. Shortly after judging, residents will receive free 
tasting plates to check out all the great food.
The event is free for residents.  If residents would like to bring 
guests, the cost is a mere $3 per non-resident payable at time of 
event. Be sure to bring your own drinks and lawn chairs.

•

•

•

Do you like to barbecue and hang out with like minded neighbors? 
Do you have a great recipe or technique?  See registration forms in 
this issue and sign up now.  The first 15 teams to sign up will be 
reimbursed for supplies/materials up to $100- after all you’re doing 
all of the work to feed the neighborhood!  Cash prizes and trophies 
are awarded to winners. We’re also seeking vendors and entertainment 
for the event -.  see registration forms in this issue or contact Suzann  
291-0714 or suzannchili@sbcglobal.net.

New this year: We have a square dance caller coming out for 
some family fun dancing.  No experience necessary- just join a 
group and bow to your partner!  The Sendera Cook-Offs are well 
attended events, so please stop by, have some fun, and get to know 
your neighbors. 

God Bless America!

•
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Austin6MonthSmiles.com

BEFORE

AFTER

BEFORE

AFTER

512-301-BITE (2483) www.CIRCLECDENTAL .com
9600 Escarpment Blvd. Ste 770 | Austin | Texas 78749  Conveniently located near Slaughter & MoPac

You can have STRAIGHT TEETH
by your NEXT CLEANING

At Circle C Dental, we now offer 6 month smiles 
cosmetic braces in addition to the many other 
services we offer including same visit tooth colored 
crowns, CariFree cavity risk assessment and more! 
By your next cleaning, you can have the beautiful 
and straight teeth that you have always wanted! 
Please give us a call at 512-301-2483 (BITE) for a free 
consultation regarding 6 month braces or any other 
dental question.

Q: How can teeth be straightened in only six months?

A: As an adult, your back teeth are in a stable and 
comfortable position: you bite and chew without 
problems right? So, why spend 2-3 years moving the back 
teeth around, when we can just focus on your front teeth 
and provide you with a great smile in 6 months!

Q: Six months sounds good, but will I still have a 
mouth full of metal for the whole time?

A: No! This is nothing like the metal-mouth braces that 
you imagine! Using clear brackets and a tooth colored 
wire, the braces are almost invisible.

For more information, please visit our exclusive 
website: www.Austin6MonthSmiles.com 
* Results typically seen in 6 months, but time frame may vary.

Recreation Committee News - (Continued from Page 4)
Sendera’s 6th Annual Run Into 

Summer Family Run
...will be held on the last day of school 

for AISD children on Wednesday June 
1st.  Meet at the pool.  The run will start at 
7:00 p.m.  It is only 1.2 miles in length so 
there is no excuse for not coming out and 
participating.  You can run, walk, socialize, 
or volunteer.  I hope this year we will reach 
triple digit entrants.  The trophies & ribbons 
have been ordered and now all we need is for 
participants to start signing up for the event!  
We are continuing with the same categories 
as last year and will be handing out finisher 
ribbons again instead of medals.  The 4 and 
under will be running a shorter route.  The 
short route will be from the starting line, 
around the block loop.  There will be trophies 
for 1st, 2nd, and 3rd in the following male 
& female categories:  Overall,  0-4 yrs (short 
race), 5-6 yrs, 7-8 yrs, 9-10 yrs, 11-17 
yrs, adults, and masters (40+). The ½ way 

incentive prize at our fabulous water stop is 
a secret, and you will have to participate in 
the 1.2 mile run to find out.  One last new 
detail to our Fun Run is that we will have a 
timer at the finish line so you can see how 
quickly you finished the course.  After the 
run, there will be refreshments (ice cream, 
water, sports drinks, oranges, bananas, and 
maybe pizza again).   Results & trophies 
will be handed out at 8:00 p.m.   PRE-
REGISTRATION for this race is strongly 
encouraged.  Please fill out the form below 

& drop it off in the envelope on the door of 
9101 Hoffman Cove, marked 2010 Sendera 
Run into Summer.  We (Rec Committee) 
tried to make the sign-up as simple as we 
could, but if you can’t commit until the day 
of the event, please arrive by 6:30 p.m.  Mark 
your calendars and/or start training to take 
home some extra hardware, but don’t allow 
yourself to miss this FUN event!

If you have any question, or would like to 
help, contact Sharon:  (512)-653-5554 or 
sharon.boatwright@amd.com.

(Continued on Page 6)

Participant’s NAME (first & last):

AGE on Jun01: GENDER:
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Sendera Memorial Day Weekend 
Barbecue Cook Off and Fair

Sunday May 29, 2011
2:00-5:00 P.M.

Barbecue Cook-Off Contestant 
Registration Form

All interested teams are required to 
complete and submit a signed copy of 
Rules and Regulations form along with this 
Registration form by May 22, 2011. Teams 
will have a budget and will be reimbursed 
for materials/supplies with original itemized 
receipts by the Sendera HOA.  Upon 
registration, team captains will receive more 
information.

Mail or drop off completed Registration  
and Rules & Regulations forms to:

Sendera Barbecue Cook Off anf Fair
Attn.: Suzann Vera

8817 Whiteworth Loop
Austin, TX 78749

Team Name:				    Team Captain:
Names of other Team members:
Team Captain Contact Information:
Address:
Phone #					    e-mail address:

Categories in which your team will compete: (check all that apply).
		  Chicken
		  Beef brisket
		  Ribs

 Top three categories determine grand champion as in IBCA sanctioned cook-offs.
		  Pork
		  BBQ sauce
		  Wild game
		  Side (beans, potatoes, vegetables)
		  Dessert

Sendera Memorial Day Weekend Barbecue Cook Off and Fair
Sunday May 29, 2011

*To view The Barbecue Cook Off Rules and Regulations Form as well
as the Vendor Registration Form, visit peelinc.com for more details!
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At no time will any source be allowed to use The Sendera Newsletter's contents, 
or loan said contents, to others in anyway, shape or form, nor in any media, 
website, print, film, e-mail, electrostatic copy, fax, or etc. for the purpose of 
solicitation, commercial use, or any use for profit, political campaigns, or other 
self amplification, under penalty of law without written or expressed permission 
from Peel, Inc. The information in the Pine Brook Periodical is exclusively for 
the private use of the Pine Brook HOA and Peel, Inc.

DISCLAIMER: Articles and ads in this newsletter express the opinions 
of their authors and do not necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. 
or its employees. Peel, Inc. is not responsible for the accuracy of any facts 
stated in articles submitted by others. The publisher also assumes no 
responsibility for the advertising content with this publication. All warranties 
and representations made in the advertising content are solely that of the 
advertiser and any such claims regarding its content should be taken up 
with the advertiser.
* The publisher assumes no liability with regard to its advertisers for misprints 
or failure to place advertising in this publication except for the actual cost 
of such advertising.
* Although every effort is taken to avoid mistakes and/or misprints, the 
publisher assumes no responsibility for any errors of information or 
typographical mistakes, except as limited to the cost of advertising as stated 
above or in the case of misinformation, a printed retraction/correction.
* Under no circumstances shall the publisher be held liable for incidental or 
consequential damages, inconvenience, loss of business or services, or any 
other liabilities from failure to publish, or from failure to publish in a timely 
manner, except as limited to liabilities stated above.

Vacation Bible School 2011
June 13-17    9:00 a.m. - 12:30 a.m.

Bible study, music, missions, science, arts 
& crafts, recreation, snacks and more!

$35/child $55/2 or more in same family.
Ages 4 to those completing 4th grade

(MUST be 4 by June 1, 2011)
Registration fee includes T-shirt, snacks, 

supplies and a VBS music CD.
We’re excited to welcome your child to 

Shake it Up Cafe!

Oak Hill United Methodist Church
Upcoming Events for Children

MAD CAMP
July 11-15 & July 18-22

(TWO WEEK CAMP)
For those completing1st - 8th grades

$50/child   $75/2 or more in same family.

This year’s show: 

“Sing a Song”
Songs from TV, Movies & Broadway

Cub Camp
August 8-12  9:00 a.m - 12:00 noon
Music, crafts, snacks, story time, indoor 

and outdoor play for kids ages 3 to 
those completing Kindergarten

$35/child   $55/2 or more in same family.

7815 Hwy. 290 W., Austin, Texas  78736   
512-288-3836

www.oakhillunitedmethodistchurch.org

Register for these events online or pick up a 
registration form at the church. 

Contact Ms. Suzanne at 288-3836 for more 
information or to volunteer.

Sendera
Pool & Park News

submitted by Rick Perkins
Even though the pool is never closed so that residents can use the 

restrooms when they are at the park, those of us not members of 
the Polar Bear Club have been waiting for the waters to warm up 
before venturing in.  Also, maintenance is less frequent during the 
winter months so there may be some debris at the bottom to go along 
with the chilly temperatures.  Starting in April, pool water quality 
maintenance increased and the pool furniture will soon be cleaned 
and refurbished, and available for use.  So get out the floaties and 
the sun screen, review the pool rules, and spend some quality time 
at this wonderful facility.

Also for April, the playground areas will have improved surface soft 
matting around the playscape and swings.  The pool and park will 
be open from 6am to 10pm.  After 10pm the pool alarms will be 
automatically set.  Lifeguards will start in June.  If you need a pool 
card, contact Jessica Bishop of Goodwin Management at 852-7912.  
We all need to help when it comes to security in the pool and parks.  
If you see vehicles in the parks after 10pm, call 911.  Being vigilant 
about reporting trespassers can help reduce the amount of our dues 
that have to be used for repairs and replacements.

Have a fun and safe summer.
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